
 
Concordia University 
Committee for Advancement in Rank 
800 N. Columbia Ave. 
Seward, NE 68434 
 
July 2, 2024 
 
Dear Advancement in Rank Committee, 
I have had the pleasure of working with Dr. Beth Pester for at least 15 years while she had led and 
served in various capacities at Concordia University.  My role has primarily been as a high school 
executive director and also as an occasional guest presenter on campus. 
 
It’s always an honor to serve alongside Dr. Pester and see her vibrant spirit supporting the students, 
faculty, programs and mission of Concordia University-Nebraska.   It’s equally rewarding to see Dr. 
Pester in action when visiting with our school administrators and faculty on her routine school visits 
as the Director of Dual Credit.   
 
I consider Dr. Pester a close ministry partner and one who lives to serve and advance God’s 
kingdom through her professional ministry.  As much as it benefits her opportunity, I would 
recommend her for any advancement that could be aAorded her at Concordia. Feel free to 
reach out with any questions that you might have. 
 
Blessings! 

 
Rob Cooksey 
Strategic Launch Director 
Lutheran High School  
Fremont, NE 


